SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 10 January 2017
Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Jon Scott, Barry Hitchcock, Philip Randall, George Johnson (SCC Councillor) and Kate Lingard (clerk).
Members of the Public – Bob Stovold and Anthony Isaacs. 
Issues raised by Public – Bob Stovold said that he was happy to continue as a Trustee for the Henry Smith Charity for Shackleford Parish for a further 4 years.  
62/16 – Apologies for Absence – Tony Rooth (TR) (Guildford Borough Councillor).
63/16 - Minutes of Meeting held on 1 November 2016 – approved and signed by BCM. 
64/16 - Matters Arising – none.
65/16 - Declarations of Interest – none.
66/16 - County and Borough Councillors – BCM said that SPC were very unhappy with the manner in which application 16/P/02016 relating to the new canopy at the Eashing Filling Station had been dealt with by the GBC Planning Committee in December. The effect of the Planning Committee decision was that a sympathetic tile-hung low-lit pitched roof design, approved in the initial application, has been replaced with a bulkier, flat roof design with a powerful lighting system and at a raised height. SPC and residents were particularly concerned that forecourt lights would cause light pollution to the village and would shine into houses and gardens of neighbouring properties. SPC Councillors felt the application contained statements which had no supporting evidence and the objective was solely a cost-cutting exercise by the applicant. Many residents from the parish objected to the application and a SPC Councillor and a resident attended the Planning Committee hearing and raised concerns. However, the Planning Committee did not consider any of the concerns raised to be important and viewed the Filling Station only within the context of its position on the A3, and not within Eashing Village. SPC and residents felt let down by the system and felt that TR did not represent the concerns of the residents at the Planning Committee meeting. It was disappointing that the main consideration when deciding whether or not to approve the application seemed to be that the cost of an appeal should be avoided. The Planning Committee were also uninterested in a site visit which would have more clearly demonstrated that the Filling Station is within the edge of Eashing Village rather than on the A3. GJ said he would convey these points to TR. 
GJ said that continuing issues with the road surface at the junction of School Road/Grenville Road should be raised with Jason Lewis. BCM to action. GJ also said he was hoping to arrange a meeting with Aldro and BCM to discuss persistent flooding problems in the centre of the village. 
67/16 – Highways and Byways – As discussed at the last meeting, SPC (and Peter Stovold) had written to complain to SCC about the new footpath in Eashing. SPC was not informed about this scheme until work was due to commence. SPC/residents felt that there were more pressing issues in the parish, and particularly within Eashing, that should have been addressed before such a large sum was spent on a small length of footpath. SPC had received a response from SC Councillor John Furey (cabinet member for Highways, Transport and Flooding) saying that he would be happy to meet to discuss the footpath and other highways issues. BCM to arrange this. 

BCM reported that some ditches and culverts had been cleared under the Lengthsman Scheme. Flooding on the bend in Eashing outside Jordans seemed less frequent but GJ and Anthony Isaacs agreed to arrange to meet to discuss this. 
68/16 – The Shackleford Village Sign – BCM reported that the sign was back up outside the village shop. Thanks to AGM Landscaping and Diana Hewitt for their work to restore it. GJ said that he may be able to contribute to the cost with SCC Members Allocation monies.  Clerk to send details of costs to GJ. 
69/16 - Cyder House Field – BCM reported that there had been no further dumping on the SPC side of the field since the last meeting. SPC have been advised to put up polite signs asking for any refuse dumping to cease and these would be going up shortly. 
70/16 - Defibrillator Emergency Telephone System – The Parish has a defibrillator located outside the main doors of the Shackleford Centre. The Clerk reported that the parish has been given its new VETs (Village Emergency Telephone) number. This is a telephone system SPC has signed up to that is run by the Community Heartbeat Trust. In the event of an emergency, the patient or those in attendance should ALWAYS call 999 and then, if appropriate, call the VETs number. The VETs number would be appropriate if the emergency relates to a possible cardiac arrest. Once the VETs number has been dialled, the system would ring around local volunteers until one answered and ‘accepted’ the call. This volunteer would then collect and a deliver the defibrillator to the patient. The VETs number for the Shackleford defibrillator is 01483 912911 and residents should make sure they have this number somewhere accessible in case of emergency. BCM to notify the volunteers and arrange a test of the system. 
Richard Thompson has kindly agreed to do the relevant maintenance checks for the defibrillator on the online programme recommended by the Community Heartbeat Trust. Clerk to arrange another defibrillator training evening possibly at the beginning of March. 

71/16 - Planning – there are no current planning applications to be considered. 
72/16 – Finance  

(a) Receipts – no receipts
(b) Expenses – the following payments were approved and cheques signed:
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	10/01/2017
	£88.73
	Clerk’s expenses Nov and Dec  
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	10/01/2017
	£50
	Hall Hire fee for Jan and March 2017 meetings
	0
	Shackleford Centre 

	12/12/2016
	£353.60
	Clerks Salary 
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	9/12/2016
	£400
	Repair to Village sign 

(£300 towards this has been received from the Shackleford Fete) 
	0
	Diana Hewitt

	10/01/2017 
	£643.20
	Repair to Village sign and post 
	107.20
	AGM Landscaping (Grounds Maintenance) 

	10/01/2017
	£174.00
	Set up Cost and yearly fee for VETs system for the defibrillator 
	29
	The Community Heartbeat Trust 

	10/01/2017
	£200
	Donation to Website 
	0
	David Sowerbutts 




(c) Budget – the draft 2017-18 budget (circulated in advance by the Clerk) was approved and the precept request to GBC was approved. SPC to ask GBC for a small increase in the precept which would be equivalent to a £1 increase on a Band D Property from £23 to £24. 
73/16 - Other Correspondence – BCM reported complaints relating to light pollution from Charterhouse outdoor lighting. This lighting can be seen late at night and as far away as Puttenham, Peper Harow and Eashing. Clerk to write to Charterhouse/Waverley about this. 
There have been a couple of small incidents on Peper Harow Lane lately involving the number 46 bus which serves Shackleford, and as a result, part of its route has recently been re-routed. This change means that number 46 buses going in opposite directions would no longer have to squeeze past each other on Peper Harow Lane. Instead, buses coming from different directions would both head down Peper Harow Lane only and away then from the village centre along Grenville Road (the bus heading towards Godalming) and Shackleford Road (heading towards Elstead). The Council had received a letter from a resident asking for support to get the bus re-routed again away from Shackleford Road. The resident raised concerns about people walking with pushchairs along Shackleford Road. The councillors, despite being sympathetic to this, felt that Shackleford Road was more suitable for buses than Peper Harow Lane. 
74/16 – Next Meetings -  March 14th, May 2nd, July 4th (note this has changed from July 11th), September 12th and November 7th. 
